
23/10/2020 

MRS Joan Tucker 
69 Innes RD 
MANLY VALE NSW 2093 
jt1920bow@yahoo.com 

RE: DA2020/1233 - 68 - 90 Evans Street FRESHWATER NSW 2096

I first joined the Harbord Women's Bowling Club back in 1983 not long after it was opened in 
1981. I played for many, many years with Betty Campbell who is Steve Menzies Grandmother 
and Betty was our President of the Harbord Women's Bowling club. Betty played competitively 
up until a few years ago. We have monthly get togethers at Harbord Diggers and Betty comes 
along when she can, I know she is quite excited that there will be a Bowling Green again at 
Harbord Diggers and she is keen to come along for the occasional bowl. Betty is 94 yrs young.
We have been waiting now for over 6yrs since we finished playing on the old Harbord Diggers 
Bowling Greens and can't wait to be able to get together and play again on the new Bowling 
Green at Harbord Diggers. We are fewer in number now approx 20 from the 99 women we had 
back in the 80's & 90's but never the less we are thrilled to be able to come back and bowl 
together again especially since we have had to ensure these covid conditions which has had 
an adverse impact on our members health and well-being.
Harbord Diggers has had a long association with both Men's and Women's Bowls on the 
Peninsula when they opened the new Bowling Greens ( 3 of them) in May 1981 by Warringah 
Shire President Cr Paul Couvret.
I sincerely trust that Northern Beaches council will look favourably on this proposal to finalise 
the Bowling Green at Harbord Diggers.
Sincerely

Mrs Joan Tucker 
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